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www.kuringgairotary.org.au  The club meets every Monday 6.30pm at West Pymble Bowling Club  

Meeting Apology 
Please use the club web-
site before 3 pm on 
meeting day to apologise 
or add a guest, or you will 
be required to reimburse 
the club for your meal 
cost. 
http://
www.kuringgairotary.org.au 

Rotary Club Of 
Ku-ring-gai Inc 
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In this issue 

Last Meeting 
 David Kedwell Bees and Beekeeping 

Rahun Bodhanker  
Rhuan addressed us and requested as-
sistance for a toiled block in India.  

From Rasma Andrews  
Hi guys! 
hope everyone is well and all projects 
going to plan. 
Miss chatting with everyone - but lov-
ing Adelaide. 
Hopefully will drop into Sydney later in 
the year and catch up. 
keep smiling 
Rasma 

Neringah Palliative Hospital  
Neringah Palliative Hospital Wahroonga. 
We have been asked to convert the old 
Kiosk to a kitchen/Lounge area. 
 
This is a hands on project in moving/
demolition  a wall and also some painting. 
 
We have done some work during teo re-
cent working bee’s and need to decide on 
phase two and three.  
 
Bunnings will provide paint and materials 
and our financial contribution should be 
less than $1,000.  
 
Neringah plans an official opening in Sep-
tember and our club will be recognised. 

Tonight 
Monday 29th April at The Black Taste 
Thai Cuisine 
Shop 9 (near wine bar on cnr Mona Vale 
Rd/Memorial Ave) 
2 Memorial Avenue St Ives 9449 9302 
 
 Set banquet menu $35 ph. Includes cork-
age. BYO only holds people 30 only so 
first in best dressed. Notice to be circulat-
ed next Monday. 

Centurion Club 
Your Centurion Club payment is now due. 
The form is in page 3 

Neringah Hospital Wahroonga 
Ross lambert organised another working 
bee for the Neringah Hospice in Hornsby 
 
He needs assistance and Roger, Graham 
Timms and Malcolm Braid again volun-
teered. Photos over. 

RYDA 
RYDA – our Club is helping when stu-
dents from Ku-ring-gai Creative Arts High 
School are attending on Friday 10 May.  
We need 3 volunteers from 9:00am  - 
2:30pm at HART Driver Training Centre, 
451 Mona Vale Road, St Ives (opposite St 
Ives Showground).  Morning tea and 
lunch provided.  So far Malcolm Braid and 
Bob Ivey are possibilities, who else can 
help please?  Our volunteers enjoyed it 
last year. 

Rotary Awareness Night 
Transferred to June 

Red Shield Appeal 
Chris Hoch Salvation Army Red Shield 
Appeal. 
 We need 8  volunteer drivers for 25 and 
26  May.  
 
Ross Lambert volunteered 

Greg Newling 
Greg Newling International.  
 
End Polio Now campaign is to highlight 
that if we do not finish the job there could 
be another outbreak.  
 
The award Ross Lambert won was in-
tended for End Polio Now 



 

 

Hi everyone, 
I’m finally back in Tanzania after wrapping up another 
exciting and successful fundraising tour throughout Aus-
tralia. I had the absolute best time catching up with you 
all, meeting new supporters and simply spreading the 
word about St Jude’s! I can’t believe we’re now in our 
11th year and how things have evolved and changed 
since we opened in 2002. Year after year we continue to 
grow and this year is no exception. 
Now that I’m back at St Jude’s, I’d like to officially an-
nounce our new School Director, Jon Ford. Jon hails 
from England where he’s been teaching for more than 
30 years. We’ve dedicated a couple of pages in this 
newsletter for you to get to know Jon and see what he’ll 
bring to St Jude’s. 
And there’s much more that’s happened while I was 
touring Australia:     
 our 3rd Annual Science Fair was a major success 
 the Annual Appeal ‘Every Piece Counts’ is underway 
 meet Ms Nemburis from our IT Department 
 sports at St Jude’s 
 and see more of my photos from Australia, as well as 

Kim’s from the US and New Zealand 
Until next month! 
Hugs, 
Gemma 
PS – There are still lots of ways for you to support our 
students through the Every Piece Counts Appeal. Check 
out all the urgently needed items on our website today. 
Click here to view our newsletter: St Jude's latest news-
letter 
  
  
Visit www.schoolofstjude.org for more information. 

David Kedwell Bees 

David moved from Queensland to New Guinea, Cambo-
dia then back to New Guinea and settled in Nepal for 10 
years installing and expanding airports.  
 
He joined AWA on defence contracts and then went to 
Malaysia to install airport systems. 
  
When David retired he went back to his Queensland 
hobby, Bees. 
 

David Kedwell 

David’s presentation included 
 Introduction to Bees and Beekeeping 
 Role of the Honey Bee in Australia 
 Commercial & Hobby Beekeepers 
 The Bee Hive - physical, organisation and structure 
 Backyard hives and swarms  
 
He told us about Bee boxes, frames and how to collect 
wax and honey. 
 
Bee colonies include the Queen, architects, engineers. 
drones, workers and harvesters. Bees fly up to 4 kilo-
metres to collect pollen.  
 
Bees communicate through chemicals, odours and also 
dancing on the comb. 
 
 

School of St Judes 



 

 

Meeting Schedule 

2012/13  Calendar   
April 29  Restaurant Night 
May 6 BM RAN Discussion (10 mins). 
  13   
  20 BHCC Presentation Ku ring gai, St Ives and Turramurra 
  27  Club Night. 2013.14 Board Presentation 
June 1 Trivia Night 1 June 
 3 BM  
  10 Queens Birthday public holiday 
  17 Rotary Awareness Night 
  24 Changeover Night 


